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P.C.A.H.A. 2021 - 2022 MEMORANDUM 

 
DATE:  November 23, 2021 

TO:   The Presidents, 
  PCAHA Member Associations/Leagues 

FROM:  Rick Grant 
  PCAHA President 

SUBJECT: GAMES DURING STATE OF EMERGENCY 
============================================================================ 

Due to the recent Travel and Fuel Restrictions as part of the BC Government’s State of 
Emergency as stated below: 

“Temporary restrictions on vehicle fuel (gas and diesel) purchases and travel in areas 
impacted by flooding are in place to ensure the movement of essential goods and 
services”.  “If you are not operating an essential vehicle, you are limited to purchasing 
30 litres of fuel per trip to the gas station in these areas”: 

• Lower Mainland (West Vancouver to Hope) 
• Sea to Sky (Squamish to Pemberton) 
• Sunshine Coast 

PCAHA has implemented the following: 
 
 League Games scheduled between November 22 and December 1 will be played if 

both teams agree to play. If one or both teams wish to postpone a game, they should 
contact their League Manager with at least 48 hours notice.  

 Managing Directors will have the final say on postponing games. They have been 
directed to err on the side of caution and safety. 

 
All best efforts must be made to reschedule all postponed games. However, during this 
unusual season, while it is our intention to play a full league schedule, we recognize that this 
may not be possible and there will be no discipline action taken for games not rescheduled 
from the November 22 to December 1 timeframe.  
 
We ask all PCAHA Minor Hockey Associations pass this information to their teams, until 
further notice. 
If you any questions please feel free to contact me. 
 
Thank you. 


